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  Linn, Benton, Lincoln Partners for Health (Partners for Health) 

Virtual through Microsoft Teams 

1:00 p.m. – 2:00 p.m. 

January 11, 2022 

Meeting Summary 

 

 

Participants:  Jeannie Davis, Ed.D., Shelagh Baird, Joanna Kubes, Sommer McLeish, Earlean 

Wilson Huey, Jolynn Meza Wynkoop, JoAnn Miller, Stephanie Russell and Dala Johnson. 

 

Welcome:  

Dr. Jeannie Davis welcomed everyone to the meeting and led introductions. 

 

Meeting Minutes: 

The November 17, 2021 meeting minutes of the Linn, Benton, Lincoln Partners for Health were 

presented.  Shelagh Baird made a motion and Jolynn Meza Wynkoop seconded to approve 

the November 17, 2021 meeting minutes as presented.  The motion was unanimously 

approved. 

 

Changes in members: 

• Sheryl Casteen- reached out that she will no longer be attending to focus her time and 

energy on teaching gardening and other produce-oriented projects as the interest is 

growing. 

• Julie Jacobs- left her position and at this time and a replacement representative hasn’t been 

determined yet 

Update on CCCWN Website: 

• Currently the website is being worked on by Danny Hall, Rainy City Digital. It is the hope 

that the 5210 portion of the site will be completed this week to be ready for the kickoff for 

February 2022. 

• Jolynn requests photos for the site including partners participating in the 5210 event. Please 

send photo her at jolynnm@samhealth.org  

• The site will include all areas that CCCWN has support: oral health, nutrition, etc. and will 

be able to post events for partners in these areas. 

Photovoice Project: 

• Dr. Jeannie Davis- shared the PowerPoint presentation from Lincoln Co OSU Ext 

regarding the Photovoice Project. The focus was on the Latinx community and their photo 

documentation of lived experience in Lincoln City.  

• Discussion around how to replicate this project for Lebanon. Dr. Davis plans to work with 

OSU Ext to develop templates to present to the Downtown Design Committee for Lebanon. 

They are in the process of updating their downtown area and it was discussed that people 

want a downtown that is live able, has activities and is safe. In the past, there would be free 

activities for kids and families such as parks, skating rinks, etc. that would support building 

community and supporting family interactions. 

• Discussion began around how to get a community center in Lebanon. Taking pictures of 

needs and gathering surveys from community members was suggested to bring to the city 

for discussion for the 2023 budget. A community center would help support the youth who 

are not getting their social needs met at school. 
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2022 Summit: 

• Keynote Speaker- Dr. Aldwin has responded that she would be happy to be the keynote 

speaker for the summit. She wanted to confirm that she is no longer with OSU and this 

wouldn’t be an issue. Dr. Davis will respond to Dr. Carolyn Aldwin, PhD– Effects of 

COVID-19 and isolation- to confirm as the keynote speaker. 

• Date- It was decided August 19, 2022 would be the date for the 2022 Summit 

• Location- Dr. Davis reached out to the President Avery about having the Summit at the 

Benton Center. The Benton Center is currently under construction still but expected to be 

completed in time for our August Summit and we would be the first to utilize the facility. 

Dr. Davis will reach back out to inquire about the cost if there is one. If the cost exceeds 

our budget for a facility, Jolynn Meza Wynkoop will reach out to Boulder Falls in Lebanon 

to reserve the conference space.  

• Additional Details-  

o The hope is to continue with plans to offer the Summit in a hybrid model, as COVID 

restrictions allow. 

o Vaccine requirements and other health expectations for the facility we choose needs 

to be determined so that it can be included in our marketing. 

o Depending on the location we decide, it will then be determined the structure of the 

Summit. Boulder Falls isn’t really set up for break out rooms. COVID restrictions 

might also play into how we plan the day. 

o Please bring Resiliency topic/presenter ideas next meeting to begin planning the 

Summit in more depth. 

Announcements: 

• Dr. Davis- COMP-NW will be closed until the end of the month due to the increase of 

COVID cases. 

• JoAnn Miller- SHS will start their needs assessment soon and will begin to reach out to 

conduct interviews. 

 

Next Meeting/2022 Meetings: 

The next meeting of Linn, Benton, Lincoln Partners for Health is scheduled for February 8, 2022. 

We will discuss the 2022 meetings at the February meeting. 

 

Adjourn: 

With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 2:00 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted 

Sommer McLeish 

Community Health Promotion 


